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2023 NSEA Annual Meeting Summary 
May 4, 2023 

All Nevada Elks, 
 
The Nevada State Elks Association (NSEA) held the 98th Annual Meeting on April 27-30 in Las 
Vegas. For the first time the Meeting was hosted by the Nevada State Elks Association. All the 
meetings and meals were held at the Ahern Hotel. Lodging for those attending, was arranged at 
the Strat Hotel and Casino, 
 
Shane McFarland, President of the Aherm, graciously worked with our convention committee to 
accommodate our needs during the convention. Many thanks to the Convention committee, 
which was headed by Chris Coyer, and consisted of Bill Wiseman, Bill Bohnett, Sue Ellen 
Bohnett, Ross Dyer, Sabina Bye, Dona Hoesly, Jack Eslinger and from afar, Dee Boskie. 
 
We were honored by the presence of our Nevada State Sponsor the Honorable Jim Grillo PGER 
and his lovely wife Lucia. 
 
The other distinguished guests present were SDGER Jim Shirkey from Reno Lodge #597 and his 
wife Pam from Carson City Lodge #2177, Grand Lodge Activities Committeeman Bill Wiseman 
and his wife Mela from Henderson/Green Valley Lodge #2802, from AZ State Elks Association, 
First Vice President Albert Kayal and his wife Brenda from Phoenix Lodge #335, from 
California-Hawaii Elks Association, First Vice President Ted Talbot and his wife Jeanie from 
Torrance Lodge #1948, and from Utah Elks Association, President Elect Cindy Shepherd from 
Bountiful lodge #2442 accompanied by her sister Carol Deering. 
 
Friday – All Trustees, Advisory Council and Business meetings were conducted with impressive 
results. 
 
The SMP Trustees meeting was on Friday morning. The 2023 budget was presented for review 
and discussed and finalized by the Trustees.  
 
All enjoyed the Friday night State Presidents dinner. Nevada State President Debbie announced 
her selection of Sabina Bye as the Elk of The Year 2022-2023. This award was so well deserved. 
President Debbie also made another award for Distinguished Service to Dee Boskie. 
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Committee Chairman, Chris Coyer, then had special awards for the Elks Volunteer who worked 
hard to making this Annual Meeting a success. The recipients were: Dona Hoesly, Ross Dyer, 
Jack Eslinger, Sue Ellen Bohnett, Bill Wiseman, Bill Bohnett, and Dee Boskie. 
 
Saturday - The business meeting of the Association was held on April 29, 2023, and called to 
order by State President Debbie Oskin at 8:30 AM. NSEA Sergeant-at-arms Kris Weiland 
introduced the Honored quests. State President Debbie Oskin completed the other introduction. 
Past State Presidents David Pressler, Dan Wells and Russ Childers (all were also veterans) did 
the posting of the Colors. 
 
The Roll Call of Lodges was taken by NSEA Secretary Dee Boskie, PSP. 
           

NEVADA STATE ELKS ASSOCIATION   
ROLL CALL OF LODGES   

           
NSEA Annual Meeting, April 27-30, 2023 Las Vegas, NV   

           
           

    
Delegates Reported Actual  

Representatives 
Reported Actual  Alternates 

           
Reno 597   

 10 10   5 5  5 
Tonopah 1062   1 2   0 0   0 
Las Vegas 1468  

 10 10   4 3  1 
Ely 1469    0 0   0 0  0 
Boulder City 1682   5 2   0 0  0 
Hawthorne 1704  

 7 6   1 1  0 
Great Basin 1742  

 8 8   1 1  0 
Carson City 2177  

 4 2   2 2  0 
Fallon 2239   1 1   0 0  0 
North Las Vegas 2353   7 2   2 2  0 
Sparks 2397   1 0   0 0  0 
Tahoe/Douglas 2670   3 3   2 2  0 
Pahrump 2796   5 5   0 0  0 
Henderson/Green Valley 2802   6 3   1 1  0 
Mesquite 2811   6 4   3 3  0 
Laughlin 2872   2 2   0 0  0 

           
TOTALS    76 60  21 20  6 

           
           

Saturday business session attended  voting members 80   total attended 86    

            
Total registered    115 
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The meeting continued with the State Chairpersons reporting on their committee activities. 
 
Announcements of interest were given during the reports as follows. 

1. By laws review and changes were finally approved by the GL Judiciary and the 
NSEA. 

2. 2023 Grand Lodge Convention will meet in Minneapolis July 2-5, and Nevada will be 
lodged at the Marriot Hotel. All those attending must register by May 20th. 

3. The PER Association President announced that there is $8,000.00 available for the 
nursing scholarship this year. The winners from the ticket sales were 1st place, Pat 
Lord, 2nd place, Kevin Faucett, and 3rd place, Eric Hoss. 

4. Jack Eslinger announced that a check for $2,000.00 was presented to Tim Mullen for 
the USO at the Las Vegas airport. 

5. The Nevada State Elks Trustees met and presented the budget for the 2023-2024 year.  
A motion was made by John Whiteside and seconded by Ben Reed to accept the 
budget, was approved by the members, at the Saturday business meeting. There was 
discussion on the disposition of the Charity fund and consideration of the distribution 
of those funds. 

6. Ben Reed read his resignation letter as two-year Trustee. 
7. Nominations for the NSEA 2023-2024 officers took place: 

President Elect, PSP Bill Bohnett nominate Ross Dyer, 
Vice President North, PSP Al Bye nominated Ben Reed, 
Vice President South, PSP Marlen Hoesly nominated Don Wolf, 
1 yr. Trustee, PSP Al Bye nominated Sue Catlin, 
4 yr. Trustee, PSP Bill Wiseman nominated Chris Coyer, 
SMP 3 yr. Trustee, ER Connie Webber nominated Kirk “Tractor” Warren,  
NSEA Secretary, PSP Dee Boskie nominated Kevin Roukey. 

A motion by PSP Marlen Hoesly and seconded by PDDGER Mary Wells to cast a unanimous 
ballot for all unopposed was made, the motion passed. 
 
Announcements: NSEA Secretary announced that the 2023 Mid-Term meeting would be 
convened on November 16-19,2023 in Carson City. The Advisory Council reviewed the 
presentation to use the Carson City Plaza as the location for Mid-Term. The Advisory Council 
approved the presentation and gave the Convention Committee the ok to proceed.  The 
Convention committee will be providing detailed information to the NSEA lodges later. 
 
The State Major Project luncheon: The Trustees recommended that a $500,000.00 donation be 
made to the St. Jude’s Ranch for Children for the new Healing Center that is to be constructed on 
their property. This donation will be duplicated by a matching fund grant by another donor and 
will amount to one million dollars for the construction of the Healing Center. Ken DuBois 
presented a check for the donation to Dr. Christina Vela from St. Jude’s Ranch for Children 
during the SMP luncheon. 
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The ER march, raffle prizes, silent auction and donations resulted in a combined total of 
$54,643.60 for our State Major Project. 
 
PSP Dee Boskie started the Saturday evening Installation banquet by announcing the non-
winners of the Scavenger hunt event. Ha! This event was set up to encourage participation in the 
NSEA Meeting. The winners would have had their Mid-Term costs covered, except for 
transportation. We’ll see how many will be attentive at the Mid-Term. Ha! 
 
NEMPI administrator Ken DuBois announced the results of the funds collected for the State 
Major Project at the Saturday luncheon. From the ER walk, raffles, silent auction and donations, 
the total amounted to $54,643.60. 
 
President Debbie Thanked the many who helped with her year as the NSEA President. The 
honors given to her and her “First Dude” Bill were greatly appreciated. President Debbie and Bill 
made so many new friends during her year that would be impossible to mention. President 
Debbie also gave thanks to the Convention committee chairman and the many volunteers that 
made the Meeting such a great event.  President Debbie also expressed her appreciation to the 
Ahern and its staff for handling the events and its changes that occurred during the meeting. 
 
The honored guests concluded the session with remarks of thanks and appreciation, and 
congratulations to the State Association and its members for the achievements expressed during 
the meetings. 
 
The meeting was then turned over to the Officers that would install the NSEA Officers for the 
2023-2024 year. 
 
Installing President David Pressler PSP, Secretary Dee Boskie PSP, Chaplain Bill Bohnett PSP, 
and Sergeant at Arms Russ Childers PSP. 
 
The Officers installed for the year 2023-2024 were: 

NSEA President Frank Reynolds III, 
President Elect Ross Dyer, 
District Vice President North Ben Reed, 
District Vice President South Don Wolf, 
NSEA Secretary Kevin Roukey, 
NSEA Trustee at Large, Debbie Oskin, 
NSEA One yr. Trustee Sue Catlin, 
NSEA Four yr. Trustee Chris Coyer, 
NEMPI Three yr. Trustee Kirk “Tractor” Warren, 
NEMPI Appointed Trustee North Gene Presnell, 
NEMPI Appointed Trustee South Bill Wiseman, 
Chaplain Bonnie Days, 
Sergeant at Arms Rachel Drake, 
Tiler Dave Phillips, 
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Organist Dr, Marcia Tinberg, 
Historian JJ Lynch. 

 
Newly installed President Frank Reynolds III gave a summary of his goals and plans for his year. 
President Frank and First Lady Marie presented their gifts of appreciation from the Nevada State 
Elks Association to our new Past State President Debbie and her “First Dude”, Bill. 
 
Past State President Debbie was presented her PSP pin by Bill Wiseman President of the PSP 
Advisory Council and welcomed her into the Advisory Council as a voting member. 
 
The Nevada State Elks Association Annual Meeting was then adjourned by NSEA President 
Frank Reynolds III, stating that the NSEA would reconvene at the Mid-Term Meeting November 
16-19, 2023, in Carson City, Nevada. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Dee Boskie, PSP, 
NSEA Secretary 

 



 Miles Hours
Meetings: annual & mid-term 1,450 22
Business meetings 23 8.5
NSEA Trustees meetings 23
NEMPI Trustees meetings 6.5
PSP Advisory 4.5
SMP Luncheons 3.5
Ritual Contests 4
Banquets 9
Ritual clinics and training 1,870 32
NSEA Secretsry duties 93 191
NSEA Communications 35

Totals 3,426 339

NSEA Secretary Activities
April 23,2022 to April 29, 2023


















